
       
 

PRINCETON EMERGENCY MANAGMENT 
 

 
To:  Princeton City Council 

 
Date: 05-04-2020 
 
From: Emergency Management Team, Ron Lawrence, Todd Frederick and Bob Gerold 
 
Regarding: Emergency Declaration extension 
 
 
Mr. Mayor and members of the council the Emergency Declaration is due to expire at midnight May 7th, 2020.  
At this time, it is the recommendation of the Emergency Management Team to extend the declaration to 
midnight, May 28th, 2020.  As the council is aware, this is a fluid situation and this team understands that this 
declaration could be cancelled earlier or extended if deemed feasible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Fire Chief Ron Lawrence  Police Chief Todd Frederick               Public Works Director Bob Gerold 


